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The information in this edition is correct at the time of printing. For the 
very latest RMC updates please visit www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/  

If you know of anyone vulnerable or living alone – 
whether they come to church or not – who would 
appreciate being contacted, please phone the   

Raleigh  Mission Community Pastoral Team Leader - Jenny Steele on 443133 or  
Lynda Bunting from All Saints, East Budleigh on 446731. 

Christmas view from the Vicarage… 
 

Dear friends, 
 
“Christmas is a comin’ and the goose is getting fat, please put a penny in 
the old man’s hat. If you haven’t got a penny a ha’penny will do, if you 
haven’t got a ha’penny God bless you” 
Christmas is indeed a comin’ but all the talk now is of supply chain dis-
ruptions and the threat that we may not be able to celebrate Christmas as 
we would like. 
 
But frankly, after the two years of disruption that we have endured (and 
are still enduring to a smaller degree) to our lives, due to Covid-19, one 
more bit of disruption will surely just be water off a duck’s back for the 
majority of us. 
And compared to people not being able to attend funerals and blanket 
travel bans, shortages of pigs in blankets doesn’t really compare. 
Any disruption will be deeply annoying to everyone of course but keep in 
mind it is only the manner of the celebration that could be affected. What 
we are celebrating can never be affected.    
 
Love came down at Christmas. In the birth of a child to a young unmar-
ried mum, born into insecurity and privation, God came close to us. One 
of the names for Jesus used in the Bible is “Emmanuel” which means 
“God is with us”. 
What we are celebrating cannot be affected by anything, the way we   
celebrate it may or may not be affected. 
Either way, let the Spirit of who we are celebrating, console and strength-
en you this Christmas and rejoice and celebrate in whatever way you can 
within whatever constraints we may face. 
 
On behalf of the church, which only exists because of what happened at 
Christmas may I wish you a very happy Christmas! 
 
Martin 

https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/
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The Friends of All Saints  
 

The Friends of All Saints’ (FoAS) are thrilled to be       welcom-
ing back THE UNIVERSITY OF EXETER   CHAPEL CHOIR to  
perform in All Saints’ Church, on the 12

th
 December 2021 at 

7.30pm. 
 

The Choir is an auditioned ensemble of 26 student musicians whose  principal 
role is to sing the liturgical services offered by the University Chapels. The Choir 
also sings at events throughout the year, from the University Christmas Carol 
service to Graduations, as well as further afield in the UK and touring abroad. 
The choir provides musically talented students with the opportunity to pursue 
their love of music, alongside their degree, within a dedicated team who meet 
regularly for practice and performance. 
 
The choir is led by the Organist and Director of Music of the University, Michael 
Graham. He has been a lay vicar in the choir at Exeter Cathedral since 2016. He 
is also MD of several community choirs in Devon including the Budleigh         
Salterton Male Voice Choir. 
The choir will be accompanied by David Davies. He was Assistant Director of 
Music at Exeter Cathedral and moved to Buckfast Abbey as organist in 2016. He 
is a freelance solo performer, director and accompanist and has performed in St 
Peter’s and All Saints’ Churches in the past. 
The Choir last performed for the Friends of All Saints’ Church on Friday 13th De-
cember 2019 … 
 

“The University of Exeter Chapel choir is extremely excited to be         returning 
to East Budleigh to present an evening of festivities and carols! With them 
comes favourites, such as “Ding Dong Merrily”, beautiful works, such as “O Mag-
num Mysterium” by Lauridsen, and even “The Twelve Days of Christmas”. The 
choir have been working hard this term giving concerts across Exeter and pre-
paring for their busiest time of the year. Don't miss what will be a great night for 
all!” 
 
Tickets costing £10 (including mulled wine and a mince pie) are on sale at 
the Village Shop and East Budleigh Garage. 

200 Club our monthly draw has a first prize of £40, second £20 and third £10.   
The 200 club winners for September were: 

 

1st - Barbara Watson 2nd - Emily Pye 3rd - Shardonay Pye 
 

If you would like to subscribe to the 200 Club for the remainder of 2021, please send your name, 
address, telephone number and email together with a cheque for £1 per number (£1 per month 

until the end of 2021) made payable to  
‘PCC All Saints East Budleigh, c/o Angie Canning, Stores Cottage,  

14 High Street, East Budleigh EX9 7DY 

If you would prefer to pay by direct bank transfer, please email  
Friendsofallsaintschurch.as@rmcommunity.co.uk  

mailto:Friendsofallsaintschurch.as@rmcommunity.co.uk
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The Family Carol Concert 
 
At six O’clock on Christmas Eve one of the highlights of the   
Christmas season takes place at All Saints church free of all the 
covid restrictions that hampered our celebrations last year.  
 
The annual atmospheric Christmas carol service heralds the coming 
of Christ and signals a return to normal service after the couple of 
years we’ve had. So what better way to relax, sing well known     
carols, hear the Christmas story and get yourself into the true  
Christmas Spirit.  
 
There has been some talk of shortages this Christmas but I guarantee 
there will be no shortage of Christmas Spirit this Evening, so make 
this your essential Christmas ingredient this year.  It’ll be an hour 
well spent. 
 
Rev. Martin 
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Winter Fuel Allowances  

Luke 3 verse 11 ‘John replied, "If you have two coats, give one to the poor. If you 
have food, share it with those who are hungry’  

As part of our mission and outreach in the Raleigh Mission Community, we have 
over the last six winters, collected in un-needed winter fuel allowances, and redis-
tributed them to individuals & families within our local area who are in need of help 
to pay their winter heating bills. Names are sourced through the schools and 
through the health visitors and social service teams.  

Over the last eight years over £12k has been redistributed in this way. If you would 
like to take part in the scheme this winter, we would welcome any      contribution 
you feel able to make, as and when you receive your fuel      allowance. If you 
know of any individuals or families who would benefit this winter, please, with their 
permission, give their contact details to Fran Mills who administers this scheme on 
our behalf. Please make any cheques payable to St Peter’s PCC, and hand to 
Fran, or alternatively use the ‘Winter Fuel Just Giving button on the RMC website. 
We, in turn, give a church cheque to those in need thus maintaining anonymity on 
both sides.  

Finally a huge thank you to those who have given so generously over the last six 
winters.  
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Our Churchyards 
 
On Churchyard Working Party days, the volunteers meet at 10.00 by the shed at 
the back of the Old Churchyard to see which jobs they want to do and break for 
refreshments when the Church bell strikes 11 – we usually finish between 12.00 
and 13.00, but you can do as much or as little as you like. 
 
Our Churchyard Working Party continues on the 3

rd
 Friday of each month … the 

planned Churchyard Working Party is Friday: 17 December. 
 
Help is always needed … 
If you could volunteer for a couple of hours once a month to help keep the 
Churchyards looking good for the community and visitors alike, we would love to 
hear from you. If Fridays don’t suit, we can meet you on another day to    discuss 
how you can contribute. 
If you are interested in joining us, please do get in touch – no experience         
required, just enthusiasm! 
 
You can check out our webpage  
https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/churchyard-working-party.html - all 
are very welcome. 
 
Website 
As well as the “Churchyard Working Party” page, there is the page “Our Church-
yards” https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/our-churchyards.html  with 
information about the maintenance, the memorials and some of the notable peo-
ple buried in the Churchyards and a quiz.  
 
Do visit and enjoy the Churchyards – they are wonderfully peaceful places 
for quiet contemplation and a haven for wildlife  
 
Penny and Paul Kurowski. Tel: 01395 742942;  
churchyard.as@rmcommunity.co.uk. 

All Saints Churchyard—Yew tree 

From left to right 
White Spindle,  Vermillion waxcap, 
Blackening waxcap  

https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/churchyard-working-party.html
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East Budleigh with Bicton Parish Council 

The Parish Council Needs Your Help 
 

The Council should have up to ten Councillors, but, with one retiring in May, and 
another moving out of the area, we will be down to five. We can only carry out  
business and pay all the bills for the Parish if we have a quorum of FOUR at our 
meetings, (which was the number of attendees at our recent meeting). 
 
Please consider joining our friendly group.  The main duties of a Parish Councillor 
are to attend ten monthly meetings a year plus the occasional additional Planning 
meeting. At each meeting, the Clerk reports on matters affecting the Parish, asks 
for approval to pay the maintenance bills and presents the monthly accounts. You 
can have your say on what groups should receive grants every year and            
essentially, give your opinion on planning matters.  Our Planning officer provides 
detailed information to assist decision making.  Occasionally there are special    
projects which a Councillor chooses to lead (with the assistance of the Clerk) – 
such as the recent Nature Trail, wildflower planting and future decisions on the 
“Green Agenda” for the Parish. Traffic issues are monitored alongside discussions 
with Highways to get matters resolved.   
 
The Council keeps in touch with community groups in the Village and supports 
them whenever possible.  The Clerk keeps an overview, supports Councillors at all 
times, looks for and manages grants and keeps the detailed Financial Records. 
She receives information from the local authorities and other government bodies, 
which keeps Councillors informed of the wider picture. A full schedule of Parish 
Council activities was published in the August 2021 Parish News. 
 
If the Parish Council were to lose any more Councillors and be forced to close 
down, all local matters, including Planning consultations, would be handled by East 
Devon District Council, and the opportunity for residents to control their own       
environment would be very limited. This isn’t a difficult nor a time-consuming     
position, but you will have a voice in local affairs. Anyone from just outside the   
Parish may also apply. Young adults would be especially welcome. 
 
Footnote: we are also looking for a Parish Road Warden to alert the Council when 
drains are blocked, or potholes need filling. They might do the work themselves, 
supervise volunteers or report the problem for the Clerk to follow up.  
 
Judith Venning:  Clerk@eastbudleigh-pc.gov.uk 01395 489155 

mailto:Clerk@eastbudleigh-pc.gov.uk
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  Drake’s Church of England Primary School   
 

We have a busy month ahead with our Christmas performances in 
the church and a trip to the Exeter Corn Exchange to see the         
pantomime, Beauty, and the Beast. The children are looking forward 
to their Christmas lunch and our Christmas Service, which is also in 
the church. 

 
Our ‘value’ up to this half term was Compassion. We thought about being      
compassionate towards each other and the world around us following the 
COP26 summit in Glasgow.  
 
We have received our Toilet Twinning plaques for our fund raising throughout 
the Summer Term. We were able to twin, latrines in Honduras and Democratic 
Republic of Congo, taps in Uganda, Kenya, Ethiopia, Afghanistan and Guatema-
la, a toilet block in Liberia and many more  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In the new year we will be developing our school grounds to improve our         
environment after the progress we made on our Repurposing Day.  
 
Reception 2022 admissions are now open. Applications need to be made directly 
with Devon School Admissions. The window closes on 15

th
 January so if you 

would like to arrange a visit to view the school, please contact the school office. 
 
We would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please visit our school website www.drakes.thelink.academy    
  
Follow us on Facebook to keep up to date with all the exciting 
things happening in school.   Search for - Drake’s CofE Primary 
School   

http://www.drakes.thelink.academy/


13 

 

Photo by  
Rosina Conner 

      Window and Solar Panel 
    Cleaners covering East     

       Budleigh and surrounds 
 

• Windows and frames cleaned 
every time. 

• All work guaranteed to your  
 complete satisfaction. 
• Fully insured and DBS (CRB) 

checked. 
• Friendly, professional service. 
• Established 2002. 

 

Telephone 07739 743 409 to  
arrange your FREE quotation. 

Please visit our website for more  
information www.amrs.co.uk  or 

email  hello@amrs.co.uk 
 

Let your panes be our pleasure..... 

East Budleigh in Bloom 
The AGM on Saturday 13 November was very 
well attended; thank you to everyone who came.  
It was a very nice afternoon with tea and cake and 
an opportunity to chat and gather thoughts and 
feedback from those in attendance. 
 
The winter planting is complete with mostly      
polyanthus and some pansies.  We are trying 
something new with the beds at the Wynards and    
Vicarage Roads junction. We have planted some 
perennials called Heuchera which we hope will 
spread.  Heuchera do flower and are bee friendly.  
We will monitor this experiment with a view to the 
possible planting of more perennials in beds in the 
future.  We are thinking along the lines of         
becoming more “eco” by using less bedding 
plants, which in turn means less plastic pots,   
compost and less impact on the environment. 
 
If you have any queries please contact the       
secretary, Jon Roseway, 01395 488739. 
 
Happy gardening and a happy Christmas. 

Christmas Coffee Morning 
Bring & Buy & Raffle 

 

Saturday 11th December 
10.00am —12.30pm 

 
Brook Cottage 
Hayes Lane 
East Budleigh, EX9 7DA 

http://www.amrs.co.uk/
mailto:hello@amrs.co.uk
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Remembrance Day  
Service 

 
Photos by 

Peter Bowler 
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Local wildlife 
photos  

By 
 David White 

Right:  
Moorhen in a hurry 
 
Below: Mistle Thrush 

Left: Brambling 
 
Below: Black Redstart 
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Aerial Services 
(Mike Cummings) 

 

• Same Day Service Available 

• 7 Days a Week 

• Repairs & Reception Prob-

lems 

• Digital Aerial Upgrades 

• CCTV Systems 

• Wi-Fi Hotspots 

01392 279513 | 07836 641635 

NO CALL OUT CHARGE -  
FREE ESTIMATES 

www.aerial-services-
mikecummings.co.uk/cctv 
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G B Building &  
Maintenance 
Conservation Builders 

Historic, Listed and   
Traditional Methods 

Lime Plastering 
Stonework 
Cob Walls 

Lime Wash Paints 
Brickwork 

 

Telephone: 
Mr Gary Broom on 
07776 032289 or 

01823 283212 
Listed Heritage Member 
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OVA Walks Programme – December 2021 
 

Saturday 11 December – 10.00am - 9 miles. Day walk 
‘Around the Commons’ 

Meet: Uphams car park (OS115, SY 041 861) 
A day walk with stops for coffee and picnic lunch. Starting at 
Uphams Plantation car park on Woodbury Common we will head 
to Uphams Plantation, Hawkerland, Stoneyford, Colaton Raleigh 
Common and Castle Plantation. 
 Walk Leader: Sarah Westacott 01395 277644 
 

Wednesday 15 December – 10.00am – 5 miles. 3 hours 
‘Wheathill, the Gibralter Stone and Stowford’ 

Meet: Wheathill Plantation car park (OS115, SY 041 847) 
A bracing walk through WW2 remains of Dalditch Camp returning 
along the eastern fringe of the Common above Yettington. 
Walk Leader: Brian Turnbull 01395 567339 
Note: the January programme will be posted on the OVA website at https://
www.ova.org.uk/ova-diary/category/walks 

East Budleigh with Bicton Women's’ Institute 
 
On the afternoon of Thursday 11 November we held our monthly meeting. About 
36 members & visitors were there to hear an amusing account, with accompany-
ing slides, of the life of Beryl Cook by our Speaker, Marilyn Bishop. Beryl was 
born in 1926 & didn’t start to paint until she was in her thirties. She had no for-
mal training, but her paintings became hugely popular, very amusing & now very 
valuable. 
Our next meeting is at 2pm on Thursday 9 December, when member Lynda Bell 
will show us how to make a Christmas centrepiece. Please bring along any suit-
able bits & bobs for this if you have them. Mince pies & non-alcoholic (of 
course!) mulled wine will be available. 
Visitors, not just from East Budleigh, will be very welcome, just come along. 
 

Rosemary Jerrard 
rosiejerrard@btinternet.com 
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Explore nature creatively this winter at Harpford Woods, Sidmouth 
 
Clinton Devon Estates’ forestry stewardship in East Devon includes a 
commitment to provide public access, wherever possible, alongside the 
production of sustainable timber.  
 
Eight new wooden Creative Nature Boxes have been installed in 
Harpford Woods, an ancient woodland site, near Sidmouth. Each box 
contains a different creative prompt designed to encourage people to en-
joy nature in new ways. These include calming activities like forest bath-
ing (shinrin-yoku) and meditation, contemplative suggestions such as 
writing a Haiku poem and ‘thoughts for the future’ to child-friendly activi-
ties like ‘make a nature bracelet’ and ways to make a linear walking map. 
 
The Creative Nature Boxes were developed from a successful pilot pro-
ject 'Art on the East Devon Way' led by Thelma Hulbert Gallery with East 
Devon AONB Partnership and Clinton Devon Estates in 2017, where art-
ist Lizzy Humber produced several engaging story jars which were hid-
den in the woods. These were left out and during lockdown local people 
left messages of hope in the story jars, so it will be interesting to see what 
will come out of people's interactions with this new and more permanent 
installation in the future. 
 
The boxes encourage community feedback and suggestions and will 
house further new activities over the coming months, as Double Elephant 
Print Workshop and the East Devon AONB Partnership continue to work 
with local schools and community groups through a new lottery grant, 
Places Called Home, funded by IKEA UK and The National Lottery Com-
munity Fund. 
 
Be inspired by the ideas inside each box and have fun looking for them 
all. Don't forget to share photos/comments/ideas and tag THG 
(@thelmahulbergallery). There isn’t a route to follow but the boxes are 
designed to be easily found from main routes without a map. Harpford 
Woods is easily accessible from the East Devon Way. Alternatively for a 
shorter walk, car parking is available in Harpford village or just off the 
A3052: Google Maps Plus code: PP5H+XW Sidmouth / Ordnance Survey 
grid ref: SY 1051 9066  
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LORP update December 2021 
Has LORP made the flooding worse?  The flooding in 
the lower Otter valley this October was a dramatic   
example of what will happen increasingly as our climate 
changes. The river rose quickly to levels higher than 
they have been here in Budleigh for over eight years; 
levels rose quickly in surrounding valleys too. This flood 

event was an entirely natural phenomenon and, importantly, was not caused or     
exacerbated by the LORP works. On this occasion the water took longer to disperse 
through the trunk drain and out to sea, as there were two flood events in quick     
succession. Once the project is complete, the current embankment will no longer trap 
the flood waters behind it and the flood waters will naturally drain more quickly. 
The contractors undertook an investigation to learn from the event and to understand 
why the construction plant was not moved ahead of the flooding. They have made 
improvements to ensure this does not happen again at LORP or any other sites,  
including reviewing triggers and adopting a fully automated warning system that is 
linked to river levels.  
The outfalls were checked for debris regularly by the site team but remained clear 
and as soon as the floodwater started to subside the equipment and vehicles were 
moved. All vehicles had sealed fuel units running biodiesel and were also bunded 
until it was safe to retrieve them. Most machines could be restarted and driven out of 
the floodwaters when water levels allowed. South Farm Road was opened and is 
being regularly swept clear for residents and access to South Farm businesses as 
usual.  
Environment Agency pollution staff closely monitored the site clear up to ensure that 
the river has not been adversely affected. The programme of works is being revised 
following the flooding, recovery and clean-up. Site noticeboards and the website will 

be kept up to date with the latest timetable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This aerial image shows the trapped water behind the embankment unable to drain 
away quickly. The LORP will reconnect the floodplain and the river once again so 
that water in the flood plain after heavy rainfall events (on the western side of the 
embankment) will have an effective exit. 
The Lower Otter Restoration is a very complex project in a very dynamic environ-
ment. As the year draws to a close it is amazing to consider how much has been 

accomplished since last December. In the New Year the project partners look for-
ward to site visits and other planned events to help bring the project to life for local 
people and facilitate educational visits for students of all ages. 
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Next edition of the Parish News 
Please send items for the February 2022 edition of the magazine to  

ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk  
 

by 6pm on Thursday 20th January 2022.  
Thank you 

Church Matters ……………….. 
 
 On Monday 15th November, a happy band of about a dozen volunteers 
answered the appeal to give All Saints Church a thorough Autumn clean. 
 
Everyone beavered throughout the morning to make the Church sparkle. 
We were lost in wonder at how Paul Kurowski was able to spend virtually 
the entire morning at the top of a ladder waving a heavy metal pole 
around all points of the compass with a mop type apparatus at the end so 
that it literally danced across the fabric of the ceiling and walls waging 
war on cobwebs and other detritus.  
 
The polishers, sweepers, hooverers, and candle wax removers, laid into 
their objects as if their lives depended upon it, fortified by only a short mid
-morning coffee break for which Sue Pyne produced a magnificent home 
baked cake. As we predicted, the task was completed by 1300 hours. 
 
The Church wardens are very grateful to every one who volunteered and 
worked so hard to make the Church look pristine for the Christmas       
festival. Thank you. 
 
Marilyn Hobbs and John Neligan ................. Church Wardens. 

From the Church Register 
The following services were scheduled to take place at All Saints 
in September and October; 
 
25th October Funeral of Beryl June House. 
31st October  Baptism of Oscar Albert Maslen. 
 

Christmas Flowers for All Saints Church 
If anyone would like to make a donation towards the flowers in 
memory of a loved one please contact me.  
Thank you. 
Sue Pyne  01395 444144 

mailto:ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk
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GENERAL YOGA CLASSES 
 

WITH NICKY HARDY 
at 

 

EAST BUDLEIGH CHURCH HALL 
 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
 
 

JOIN US TO REDUCE PHYSICAL AND  

MENTAL STRESS 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS, FRIDAYS 
AND SATURDAYS at 10am 

 

I have been studying & teaching yoga for 

more than 15 years, and am a fully  

insured member of the  

British Wheel of Yoga 
 

For more information please contact  
 

Nicky on 01395 568 906 or  

exhale_yoga@yahoo.co.uk  

East Budleigh in Bloom 
 
East Budleigh in Bloom AGM was 
held in the EB Village hall on Saturday 
13th November and was followed by 
tea and cakes.  
  
It went well and the Committee was   
re-elected. 
 
 
Photograph—Peter Bowler 
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   WANTED:  
Stamp Collections  

large or small 
I wish to buy all-world stamp  

collections. 
 

I am particularly interested in  
British stamps, British Empire & 

the Commonwealth. 
 

Please ring, or email, to arrange a 
free, no obligation valuation.  

I can visit you at home.  
(subject to Covid of course) 

 

Brian Cook 01626 852552  
or email  

sunderlandcook@btinternet.com 

Over 30 years experience 

 
MEET THE VILLAGE  

COMMUNITIES 
 

9th January 2022 
2.00 PM to 4.00PM 

 

(Hot drink and Mince Pies) 

 
 

Find Out About the Wide Variety 

of Activities and Groups in the 
Parish & Make New Friends 

 

mailto:sunderlandcook@btinternet.com
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Pupils from Mill Water SEN School marked Armistice 
Day with activities in class and by attending local memo-
rial services. Class 12 represented Mill Water at East 
Budleigh, laying this wreath made of poppies designed by 
pupils from every class. They behaved impeccably and 
were a credit to the school. 
Mill Water, adjacent to East Budleigh, educates 115 pu-
pils (aged 3-19) with severe and complex learning disa-
bilities. They were joined for the wreath-laying by former 
school Governor Lt Col Andrew Canning OBE, from East 
Budleigh. 
 

 
Mill Water School pupils with special needs get a fishy visit from Exmouth Tesco 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Exmouth Tesco community representatives Susan Kirk and Leanne Fletcher brought a 
slippery selection of fish into Mill Water SEN School last week. 
Pupils got to stroke the scales, learn how to gut mackerel and taste a selection of       
pre-prepared prawns, tuna and mussels.  
Mill Water School, near East Budleigh, educates 115 pupils with severe and complex 
learning disabilities. The Tesco staff talked to Class 9 about the journey that seafood 
takes, from sea to plate, and why eating it is good for you. 
Class teacher Kathryn said: “Many of the children tasted fish for the first time and they 
loved the sensory and squishy feel of them. We talked about how healthy fish are to 
have in your diet.”   
The supermarket also kindly donated dozens of packets of seeds for pupils to plant in 
their vegetable patch.  
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Date Time St Peter's All Saints St Michael's 

December         

Wednesday 1st 9.30 Holy Communion     

Thursday 2nd 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 5th 8.00 Holy Communion BCP     

 9.30   Holy Communion   

  10.00 Holy Communion     

  11.00     Morning Prayer 

Tuesday 7th 9.30   Morning Prayer   

Wednesday 8th 9.30 Holy Communion     

Thursday 9th 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 12th 8.00 Holy Communion BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   

  10.00 Holy Communion     

  11.00     
Holy Commun-
ion 

  18.00 Choral Evensong     

Tuesday 14th 9.30   Morning Prayer   

Thursday 16h 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 19th 8.00 Holy Communion BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   

  10.00 Holy Communion     

  11.00     
Holy Commun-
ion 

  16.00     Carol Service 

  18.00 Family Carol Service     

Tuesday 21st 9.30   Holy Communion   

Wednesday 
22nd 9.30 Holy Communion     

Thursday 23rd 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Friday 24th 15.00     Christingle 

  17.00 Christingle     

  18.00   Carol Service   

  23.00 Midnight Mass     

Saturday 25th 8.00 
Christmas Holy Com-
munion     

Saturday 25th 9.30   
Christmas Holy 
Communion   

Saturday 25th 10.00 
Christmas Holy Com-
munion     

Saturday 25th 11.00     
Christmas Holy 
Communion 

Sunday26th 8.00 No service     

  9.30   No service   

  10.00 Holy Communion     

  11.00     No service 

Tuesday 28th 9.30   No service   

Wednesday 29th 9.30 No service     

Thursday 30th 9.30     Morning prayer 

Services in the Raleigh Mission Community - December 2021 
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Who’s who in East Budleigh 
& Bicton 

 

Vicar - Rev’d Martin Jacques - 
01395 443473  / 07795 025 016 
vicar@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Churchwardens -  
Marilyn Hobbs 01395 488739  
John Neligan 01395 442781  
churchwarden.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

RMC Administrator - 
Fran Mills - 01395 443397  
raleighmc@gmail.com  
The office at St Peters church is open; 
Monday 1-3,  
Tuesday-Thursday 10-12 and 
Friday 10-2.  
 

Parochial Church Council -  
Secretary - 
Fran Mills - 01395 443397  
pccsecretary.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Treasurer -  
Maria Malinowska 07773 218582 
pcctreasurer.as@rmcommunity.co.uk  
 

Bellringers Captain -  
Alan Murdoch 01395 445230 
 

Organist - Geoff Aplin 01395 442951  
 

Church Hall bookings –  
01395 443609 or  

Church office 01395 443397 
 

Parish News - 
ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 

East Budleigh  
Church Hall 

  The church hall has lovely 
views across the village 

and  
surrounding countryside.  
It has a modern kitchen 

and is available to hire for  
functions and activities. 

 

Please contact:  
Richard Slade 01395 

443609 or church office 
01395 443397 

mailto:revmartinjacques@gmail.com
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Services in the Raleigh Mission Community - January 2022 

Date Time St Peter’s All Saints St Michael’s 

Sunday 2nd 8.00 Holy communion     
  9.30   Holy Communion   
  10.00 Holy communion     
  11.30     Morning Prayer 
Tuesday 4th 9.30   Morning Prayer   
 9.30   Morning Prayer   
Wednesday 5th 10.00 Holy Communion     
Thursday 6th 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 9th 8.00 
Holy Communion 
BCP     

Sunday 9.30   Holy Communion   
Sunday 10.00 Holy Communion     
Sunday 11.00     Holy Communion 

Tuesday 11th 9.30   Morning Prayer   
Wednesday 12th 9.30 Holy Communion     
Thursday 13th 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 16th 8.00 
Holy Communion 
BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   
  10.00 Holy Communion     
  11.00     Holy Communion 
Tuesday 18th 9.30   Morning Prayer   
Wednesday 19th 9.30 Holy Communion     
Thursday 20th 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 23rd 8.00 
Holy Communion 
BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   
  10.00 Holy Communion     
  11.00     Holy Communion 
Tuesday 25th 9.30   Morning Prayer   
Wednesday 26th 9.30 Holy Communion     
Thursday 27th 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 30th 8.00 
Holy Communion 
BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   
  10.00 Holy Communion     
  11.00     Holy Communion 
Tuesday 1st Feb 9.30   Morning Prayer   
Wednesday 2nd 9.30 Holy Communion     
Thursday 3rd 9.30     Morning Prayer 

Sunday 6th 8.00 
Holy Communion 
BCP     

  9.30   Holy Communion   
  10.00 Holy Communion     
  11.00     Morning Prayer 
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